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Yes, it is that time of the year again! We will be doing a few 
different things this year to hopefully bring our meeting

attendance up. The first meeting this year will be on Monday, 
October 10th, Columbus Day, it will be a luncheon meeting at the 
Dinosaur Restaurant at 12:00, Noon.
 
On September 19th, Bill Walters and I attended The TACNY Expo 
and Banquet; we also had an informational table at the expo. It was 
well attended and we had a lot of inquiries from various participants 
and many local area schools.
 
Vice President, Mike Kingsley has put forth a good effort and has 
an excellent line-up of programs this year. The first will be presented 
by NYSERDA Business Partners which will  include numerous 
area contractors, it should be a interesting program.  If attending 
our first lunch meeting on October 10th please make reservations 
with Richard Kimball, our Hospitality Chair or you can use the 
Pay-Pal System.  I look forward to seeing you there!!

Steve C. Sill
President 

We have a new website address: http://www.cnyashrae.org, this can be used to 
make reservations and chapter information.

ASHRAE Monthly Meetings: Meeting Date is October 10.

Location:	 Dinosaur Bar-B-Que (upstairs room)
	 246 West Willow Street, Syracuse, NY 13202

Time: 	 12:00 Noon

Reservations:	 Rich Kimball 315.422.5200 or
	 rkimball@bergmannpc.com



Research Promotion

Welcome back from what was hopefully an enjoyable Summer vacation.  As you know, thanks to generous 
donations from both individual and Corporate members CNY’s ASHRAE Chapter successfully met 

last season’s Donation goal of $13,280.00.  We were recently informed the same goal amount will apply for 
the 2011-2012 season so please consider your pledge for this year’s effort.  In addition, the RP Donation 
Thermometer will continue to be updated throughout the season and posted to our Chapter’s web-site.

Per ASHRAE’s request, we have scheduled two separate RP functions this year:

Wednesday, November 9, 2011
Research Promotion Donor Recognition Night - 2010-2011 Donors will be recognized by name and applicable 
certificates and/or pledge coins will be awarded.  This will take place prior to the evening’s Distinguished 
Lecture program.

Wednesday, April 11, 2012
Research Promotion Night - Donation updates for our individual Chapter and Region I’s efforts will be shared 
as well as acknowledging individual donations made to date.  ASHRAE RP pamphlets will also be made available 
for reference.  Again, this will take place prior to the evening’s Distinguished Lecture program.

As always, please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments and I look forward to seeing every-
one at the monthly meetings.

— Mark Yonnick
Research Promotion

 In Memoriam Derald Welles
Derald Grant Welles August 21, 2011 Derald Grant Welles, 75, of Liverpool, passed away peacefully on 
Sunday at Upstate University Hospital. He was born in Canisteo, NY and joined the U.S. Army upon 
graduation from high school, serving his country for three years in Tokyo, Japan. Derald was a graduate 
of Alfred State College and Tri State University, where he received his B.S.M.E. He and his wife moved 
around the country living in Nanuet, NY; Indianapolis, IN; Cleveland, OH; and Racine, WI; eventually 
making their home in Liverpool where they have resided for the past 30 years. He worked as national sales 
manager, traveling extensively for Steril-Aire of Burbank, CA until the end of June. He belonged to several 
professional organizations and had earned the lifetime award from ASHRAE, where he chaired numerous 

committees. Derald is survived by his loving wife of 50 years, Barbara Welles; son, Daniel S. Welles of Seattle, WA; daughter 
and son-in-law, Sheri (Dave) Bogardus, and their daughters, Emily and Sydney all of Cincinnati, OH; and many friends who will 
miss his energy, enthusiasm, and positive outlook on life.



Technology Alliance of CNY – Awards Banquet

On Monday, September 19, Steve Sill and Bill Walter attended the Celebration of Technology Awards 
Banquet for the Technology Alliance of Central NY (TACNY) at the Holiday Inn in Liverpool, where we set 

up a table with information about ASHRAE and the CNY Chapter.  The banquet was attended by over 200 people 
from the local community, including professional engineers and scientists, educators, college students, and 
high school students. Several people stopped to ask about ASHRAE and a few took membership applica-
tions.  

The Keynote speaker was Deanne Bell, an engineer, carpenter, public speaker, and television personality 
known for PBS’s Design Squad, which she co-hosted, and Discovery Channel’s Smash Lab, in which she 
was a participant.  She is now the co-host of DIY Network’s Money Hunters and is appearing on ESPN’s 
Rise Up.  In addition to speaking at the TACNY Banquet, Deanne visited Lincoln Middle School, DS Ray 
Middle School, Cazenovia High School, and ESM High School to talk about careers in Engineering, reach-
ing about 750 students.

TACNY is a non-profit organization that exists to enhance and facilitate the development, growth, and ad-
vancement of education, awareness and historical appreciation of technology within the Central New York 
Community. They also chair the Technical Societies Council (TSC), which is a “society of technical societ-
ies.” The CNY Chapter is a member of the TSC and thus can post meeting announcements on the TACNY 
Web site.  

TACNY also sponsors the Junior Café Scientifique, a free monthly lecture series covering science, engineer-
ing and technology topics for Central New York middle School Students, held monthly at the MOST.  

TACNY membership is free and open to everyone. For more information, and to register as a member, visit 
their web site at www.tacny.org.  

— Bill Walter
President-Elect

Hello, this is my first year as Student Activities Chair person for the CNY Chapter. I am just beginning my term and 
have a lot to learn, but with the help of the other board of governors it should be an easy process. We have sent 

all of the two and four year scholarship applications to the colleges for the students interested. We should be receiving 
the applications back for review by the scholarship committee within the next month. Once we receive these applications 
back,  the committee will make its selections for this year’s scholarship winners and we should be able to announce these 
winners at our November chapter meeting. We are trying to get the message out to these students so we can have more 
participation in our CNY Chapter. This is a great opportunity for our younger generation to attend our monthly meetings 
and learn things from and meet the elder members, as well as some of the guest speakers and building tours that the chap-
ter offers through the winter months. If you know of any students that would like to be involved or apply for a scholarship 
please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.
 

Thank you,
Jim Hart

Student Activities Chair
CNY Chapter
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The CNY Chapter accepts business card advertising in this monthly newsletter. Send us your business card (or
text for a line card) and we’ll scan it in.  For $50 your card will run in the newsletter for the year (through our May 
newsletter). Send your ad and payment to: ASHRAE Newsletter, Advertising, P.O. Box 2396, Syracuse, NY 13220
If you have a digital card (or questions), email it to the Treasurer: c010tr@ashrae.net.

Employment Opportunity
HVAC Project Estimator:
Full-time entry level career 
position in the Syracuse 
area estimating and quoting 
of material costs. Computer 
skills, personable with good 
work ethic, attention to detail, 
accuracy and the ability to 
meet deadlines required.  
Experience or college a plus, 
but will train. Resumes can 
be emailed to:

resume47@yahoo.com or 
faxed to 315-455-4902.

http://www.fulton.com

